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Town of Stratton 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

March 13, 2023 
 

Present: Selectmen: Al Dupell, chair, Chris Liller, and Greg Marcucci; and Kent Young – Clerk. 
 

7:30pm: Al Dupell called the meeting to order.  Orders were reviewed and signed. 
 

Modifications – No modifications were made. 
 

Mowing Bids: Mowing bids were submitted only by Re-Pete Property Maintenance Services.  The 

following bids were submitted: 

1) The area surrounding the Town Office, Town Hall, Meetinghouse and Schoolhouse - $100.00 per 

mowing with spring and fall clean up of $55.00 / hr. and, if necessary, use of the mini-excavator at 

$125.00 / hr. 

2) Rec. Area $285.00 per mowing with the same clean up rates and mini-excavator rate as above. 

3) Daniel Webster Monument area - $95.00 per mowing with the same clean up rates and mini-

excavator rate as above. 

Greg Marcucci moved to approve.  Chris Liller seconded – all concurred. 
 

Road Crew Issues:  FLEET Permits:  The Board agreed to approve permits for: 1) Consolidated 

Communications and 2) rkMiles.  Al Dupell signed the permits.  
 

Road Naming:  The Selectmen reviewed a letter submitted by Drew Glennon to name a private road into 

a subdivided property he owns and shares a right-of-way with 347 Stratton-Arlington Rd..  He requested to 

name said private road – Oakmont Ln.  Chris Liller so moved.  Greg Marcucci seconded – all concurred. 
 

Annual Appointments:  The following appointments were considered: 

1) Beth Liller and Gerry Cloutier as back up Transfer Station attendant (as needed). 

2) Zoning Board of Adjustment member for a three-year term – Paul Bernard 

3) Tree Warden (one-year term) – Al Dupell 

4) WSWMD Rep. (one-year term) – Kent Young 

5) Windham Regional Commissioners (one-year term) – Renee Mulkey and Erica Reynolds 

6) No volunteers were found to fill the Emergency Management Coordinator. 

Greg Marcucci so moved to approve all said appointments given above.  Chris Liller seconded – all 

concurred.  The Clerk stated that the Planning Commission will convene this spring to recommend the 

Zoning Administrator and Assistant to the Zoning Administrator positions for those three-year terms due 

this year.  He said that the VT Dept. of Health will also request an appointment for Health Officer. 
 

Town Hall Rec. Area:  The Selectmen considered a request from Virginia Pearson to use the Rec. Area 

Ball Field for an anniversary party, with tent on August 26, 2023.  Chris Liller so moved.  Greg Marcucci 

seconded – all concurred. 
 

Minutes of Town Meeting:  The board reviewed, approved and all present signed the Annual Town 

Meeting Minutes of March 7, 2023. 
 

Minutes:  Greg Marcucci moved to approve the Selectmen’s minutes of February 27, 2023 and the 

Organizational Meeting minutes of March 7, 2023.  Chris Liller seconded – all concurred. 
 

Adjourn:  Chris Liller moved to adjourn at 8:10pm.  Greg Marcucci seconded and the meeting adjourned. 
 

Minutes by: 

David Kent Young 


